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Welcome to our third edition of the newsletter. Those who are PPFA and/or Alumni members will receive 
the news via the Database directly to their private email address and it will also be available on the 
school’s website. The Alumni page on the website will also have photos and other interesting items. Please 
encourage other ex-pupils to add themselves to the school database and then they will also receive the 
newsletter. We have more than 1500 names so far and are continually adding names. The goal is 5000 
names by the end of 2017. It is important to be in contact with as many ex-pupils as possible in the lead up 
to the 100 year celebrations in 2026.                       Christine Barnett, PPFA 
 

HVHS commitment to Alumni Network 
 

One of the significant 2017 goals detailed in the HVHS school charter is to substantially grow our Alumni 
community.  This commitment acknowledges the need for a school of our stature to maintain a strong 
Alumni connection.  The benefits to all parties in and around these relationships are substantial.   
 
On the (somewhat distant) horizon is the school centennial – this will be a huge affair.  To build 
momentum for this event the school will be inviting small Alumni groups to social events on a regular basis.   
 
Over the next 10 years a major upgrade of the school campus is set to transform a large portion of the site 
to a modern learning environment.   Generating interest in this project is key and our Alumni base provides 
the perfect platform.  If you haven’t already, have a look at the Campus of the Future report on the HVHS 
website:   https://goo.gl/MnMhA5 .   The opportunity to step up and give back to the school, making a 
positive difference to the experience of today’s young adults is certainly an option. 
 
Register, if you haven’t already, on HVHS Alumni – https://goo.gl/MnMhA5 .  Register three old friends and 
challenge them to do the same.   
Like our Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/hvhs1926/ and check out some old photos, a fantastic 
opportunity to refresh some fun memories. 
 
The school is keen to build an understanding of its history with its past, current and future student 
population.  Any help with this is greatly appreciated.  If you are keen to get more involved please contact 
Shona Reisima at the school on shona.reisima@hvhs.school.nz We look forward to hearing from you. 

             HVHS Board of Trustees 
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HVHS PPFA Committee 2016 
We still need more ex-pupils to come on to the committee. So, if you feel you would like to contribute, 
please ring Christine (04) 5701422. As a committee, we still have ongoing costs, so we are very grateful to 
receive any donations. If you feel able to contribute please post us a cheque or make an internet payment. 
Thank you all so much for your kind contributions up until now, and in the future. 
 
 Committee:   Christine Barnett (nee Davis) 
     Celia Andrews (nee Beckett) 
     Graeme Marshall (former Principal HVHS) 
     Katriona Macdonald (retiring Staff Representative) 
     Bob Fox 
 Hon. Auditor:   Moira Gough (nee Black)  
 Archives:   Judith Gardiner 

Colleen Cresswell 
Jean Bowden 

 Tea & Chat Organisers:     Jean (nee Darnell) and Ivan Bowden 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Donations to the PPFA Inc. 
     
   Name : ___________________________________________________ 
 
   Email / or Address : _________________________________________ 
 
Donation $ _______________ 
Cheques made out to :  HVHS PPFA Inc.           
Direct payment to :  HVHS PPFA Inc.  03 1537 0026803 00 
Please return this form to :    HVHS PPFA Inc  
     Private Bag 31909 

LOWER HUTT 5040 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017 
Monday 27th March at 7.30pm 

 Student Centre 
Hutt Valley High School, 

Woburn Road  
 

All ex-pupils and staff welcome.  
We are looking for some 

new committee members 
who can help in a variety of ways. 

 



Cricket Match – 1978 intake vs. 1979 intake 
It was 15 years in the making. A rematch of monumentous proportions. On 
15 October 2016 these two skilled teams clashed in the much anticipated 
rematch. The younger team won to make it 1-all. Only 3 torn hamstrings and 
one dislocated shoulder illustrated these warriors were made of stern stuff. 
The after match at the Back Bencher saw many a war story told with much 
excitement as the decider is planned in the not so distant future. The last 
two functions for these two year groups (the 90th Reunion and last weekend’s cricket match) has resulted 
in a few people suggesting we organise other activities/ functions from time to time so I thought I would 
set up a Facebook page to communicate. So, please spread the word and invite others to join the HVHS 
Years 78-82 & 79-83 Facebook page. And please upload any old photos you have of our time at HVHS.                                                
Eugene Collins 
(how many of these fine cricket players also feature in the 1979 McEvedy Shield team photo page 5 ?) 

PPFA Scholarship Recipients 2016 
My name is Aimee Barr and I would like to thank the HVHS PPFA for awarding 
me the $1000 scholarship. I am about to start studying a Bachelor of Nursing 
Degree at Whitireia Community Polytechnic in Porirua. This will take me 3 years 
of fulltime study to complete. I plan to stay on after graduating to complete post 
graduate study. I have many ideas of where I would like to specialise, including: 
midwifery, surgical nursing and prescription nursing, but further experience in 
the sector will help me decide later on.  
I have had a part time job since I was 14 which has helped me to save money for 
my tertiary studies, as I plan to pay off my student loan as soon as possible. I am 
going to continue working part time throughout my studies to further help with 
my expenses. This scholarship will help pay for my tertiary costs, giving me a 
head start in my career as a nurse. I deeply appreciate the PPFA’s generosity and 
their investment in me and my future. 

 
My name is Sera Rawson and I would like to thank the PPFA for selecting me 
as one of the recipients of the $1000 PPFA Scholarships. It will greatly help me 
with my tertiary study this year. 
 
Since Year 7 I have wanted to become a paediatrician. Having this as my goal 
has enabled me to focus my secondary studies along this direction. In 
February, I moved to Dunedin to study Health Sciences at the University of 
Otago with the hope of gaining a place in the Medicine course next year. The 
PPFA scholarship will assist me in paying my university expenses and fees.  
 

(The third recipient, Bonnie Jansen has decided to defer her scholarship until 2018). 
 

NZQA Results – Feb 2017 
In results released by NZQA we have new school bests in Level 1 Literacy, Level 1 Numeracy, Level 1 pass 
rate, Level 1 Excellence and Level 3 Excellence. Pass rates at Level 2 and 3, and Level 2 Excellence are close 
to our best and may yet improve once confirmed data is available. In Scholarship results, we had our 
second highest ever result and the total of 33 scholarships and 3 outstanding scholarships for a total of 36 
was very encouraging. We also celebrate eight Year 12 students winning a scholarship, including one who 
gained three scholarships as a Year 12 student, as well as the award of both Level 1 and Level 2 Excellence 
to a student in last year’s Year 11.  
Head Students 2017 We congratulate the following students selected as Year 13 leaders for 2017. 
Head Boy: Patrick Langley    Head Girl: Jacqueline Valentine Ramsden  



Movie Fundraiser – Light House Cinema Petone, Sunday 7th May 2017 

The PPFA film evening is a fundraiser for three $1000 Scholarships 
for Year 13 students in 2017 leaving school and going on to University. 
  
“ Zoo Keeper’s Wife”  -  Tickets are $20 per person which includes 
nibbles and juice from 7pm. Movie starts at 7.30pm. 
 
The Zoo Keeper’s Wife is a true story about the Warsaw Zoo keepers who 
saved many human and animal lives during the war by hiding them in 
animal cages. This real-life story of one working wife and mother who 
became a hero to hundreds during World War II. It is Poland in 1939, 
Antonina Zabinska and her husband, Dr. Jan Zabinska, have the Warsaw 
Zoo flourishing under his stewardship and her care. When their country is 
invaded by the Nazis, Jan and Antonina are forced to report to the Reich's 
newly appointed chief zoologist, Lutz Heck. To fight back on their own 
terms, Antonina and Jan covertly begin working with the Resistance, and 
put into action plans to save lives out of what has become the Warsaw 
Ghetto, with Antonina putting herself and even her children at great risk. 
  
Please contact Graeme for tickets on 3813202 or email marsdeb@gmail.com  
or phone Christine on 5701422 or christinebarnett@xtra.co.nz 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

HVHS in the News – Dec 2016 
A fire at Hutt Valley High School has done at least $700,000 of damage 
after destroying two technology rooms. Principal Ross Sinclair said they 
were working under the assumption that a laser cutter in one of the tech 
rooms may have been responsible. "The room has got 30 computers in it, 
so there are various possibilities, but the laser cutter is the most likely.” 
 

Technology and Foods Room Fire Update 
People will have seen media coverage in December 2016 of the fire we had at the school. The technology 
room next door to the foods room caught fire and caused enough damage that repairing the building was 
not viable and in February it was demolished. 
This has visually changed the area a great deal from the mental image that will be in the minds of readers 
of the PPFA Newsletter.  If you visualise the area between the hall and Hotuwaipara where the building 
once stood, there is now a large green space. The effect has been to open out the area in the centre of the 
school and suggest the kinds of spaces that are envisaged in the Campus of the Future Plan. When we 
prepared that document last year, we intended that it map the way of future possible developments, so 
that future site developments are part of an integrated plan.  
The fire was a huge shock, and some of you will have mental images of working in the lost rooms. In fact, 
of course, they had changed markedly in recent years. The modern technology room has high spec 
computers, 3-D printers and laser cutters, as well as more traditional machinery. It is a really interesting 
part of the curriculum, with students making their own projects often with a variety of materials. It is a 
long way from making a shoe shine box of days gone by. 
While the fire was and is a major challenge, there is always a silver lining to these things and we look 
forward to new replacement facilities. Along the way, there has been a nudge onto the Campus of the 
Future Plan pathway, and we envisage that solutions might be part of a future C Block rebuild. Those who 
wish to see what the Campus Plan suggests as possible changes can see the full document on the school 
website. For now though, the school landscape is very much unchanged. 
 

Ross Sinclair, Principal 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Warsaw_Zoo
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ééééé  from the archives 

Celebrating Success with Athletics 
First athletics day was held on 30th November 1926  

at the Hutt Recreation Ground.  
 

Athletic Sports Report 1932  
“The seventh annual sports meeting was held on the School grounds on Wednesday, 2nd Nov.  In spite of 
very unpromising weather conditions in the morning, and a fierce north westerly wind, there was a large 
gathering of parents and friends.  Among them were Mr D. McKenzie, Mayor of Petone, Mr H. G. Teagle, 
Chairman of the Board of Governors, Messrs J. Kerr, A. J. Stonehouse and J. C. Burns, members of the Board, 
Mr F. M. Renner, Principal of Rongotai College and Mr J. W. McHolm.” 
 
In 1943, two cups were awarded: Millard Cup (Mrs Millard) – for Senior 120 yards Hurdles, Long Jump, 
High Jump Championships. Brian Cup (Don Brian) – for the winner of the most points in the Intermediate 
120 yards Hurdles, High Jump and Long Jump Championships and the Discus. 
 
HVHS Athletes at the Empire Games 1950 (now called the Commonwealth Games) Don Jowett ran an 
excellent race to gain third place in the 220 yards. Lionel Smith represented N.Z. in the hurdles. 
 
McEvedy Shield - The competition features 14 track and field events 
across four (boys) age groups. The McEvedy Shield is an annual 
athletics competition held in Wellington. It was first held in 1922 and 
has become one of the highlights of the sporting calendar. The wooden 
shield was donated by Dr Patrick F. McEvedy to promote the spirit of 
athletic competition between the participating colleges. HVHS first 
competed in 1926 and in 1980 (after 54 years’ involvement) it reverted 
back to only the 4 original boys’ schools competing. HVHS were 
successful 3 times, in 1932, 1954 and 1958. 
 
Nicholas Ian Willis MNZM (born 25 April 1983) is a middle distance 
runner and NZ’s only two-time Olympic medalist in the 1500 metres. 
He won the silver medal at the 2008 Olympics in Beijing and bronze at 
the 2016 Olympics in Rio. His other achievements over the same 
distance include the national and Oceania record (3:29.66), and medals 
from three consecutive Commonwealth Games (gold in 2006, bronze 
in 2010 and 2014). Willis was born in Lower Hutt where he grew up 
with his brother and sister. He attended Hutt Valley High School and 
after high school, travelled to the University of Michigan in the United 
States on a full athletic scholarship. His brother, Steve Willis, is also an athlete, and they are the only 
brothers in the history of New Zealand to have both broken 4:00 minutes for the mile. For a NZ high school 
student over the mile, Willis became the fastest ever on 20 January 2001, with a time of 4 min 1.33 s.  
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